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 DVRC Briefs
  

Brats & Beans
Tuesday, July 4

Noon
Read Hall

Tai Chi
Tuesday, July 11, 18, 25

Thursday, July 6, 13, 20, 27
9 – 9:55 a.m., Read Hall

Card Bingo
Thursday, July 6, 13, 20, 27

10 a.m., Read Hall

Quilting Club
Thursday, July 13 and 27

1 – 3 p.m., Read Hall

Aquacise
Monday, July 3, 10, 17, 24
Tuesday, July 4, 11, 18, 25

Wednesday, July 5, 12, 19, 26
Friday, July 7, 14, 21, 28

8:30 – 9:15 a.m., Read Hall Pool

Texas Hold ‘Em
Tuesday, July 4, 11, 18, 25

6 p.m., Read Hall, Room 8

Line Dancing
Tuesday, July 11, 18, 25
6 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Five-Cent Poker
Friday, July 7, 14, 21, 28

10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. Read Hall, Room 8
Call 715-630-4151 if interested

Singles Meeting
Wednesday, July 12 & 26

9:30 a.m. Read Hall

Coffee Social
Saturday, July 8, 22
7:30 a.m. Read Hall

General Potluck
Thursday, July 20

5:30 p.m. Read Hall

 Welcome to Dreamland Villa!
by Cyn Munday

This paper is for all of the folks 
residing here at Dreamland Villa.  If you 
are new to the community, we would 
like to extend a sincere welcome.  This 
is a 55+ Adult community with the 
majority of all activities/events planned 
and run by volunteers, including our 
Welcome Committee.  As a volunteer 
group we want to welcome all new 
residents.  Each month from October 
thru April there will be a social meeting 
for those of you who are new and 
would like an informational synopsis of 
your new community. We desire to be 
informative and friendly and encourage 

you to come down and get a little 
familiar with your new community and 
meet some of the other folks who have 
just moved here.  

Please visit our website at www.
dreamlandvilla.org for a complete 
listing of activities.  Granted, the list 
of activities is pretty short during the 
summer however the calendar on the 
back page of this paper also lists the 
various card games, social gatherings 
and clubs that are open to all who 
support the community. The Citizen 
newspaper is available in hard copy 
at the pool areas both at the Offi  ce 

complex on 55th Pl. and at Farnsworth 
Hall at 6159 E University St. 

Retirement should include sharing 
time with others who share similar 
interests.  There are various card games 
going all summer so please check the 
schedule and come meet some new 
folks.

We look forward to meeting you 
soon and hope you will not hesitate to 
call with any questions you may have 
regarding Dreamland Villa.  Again, we 
are glad you are here and genuinely 
hope you will come join us!



Dreamland Villa Citizen • July 2017 2     

WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community 

by Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY 
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary
Dan Hardy and Bob Kettenhoven Maintenance
Vicki Mitchell, Administrative Manager
Glenn Johnson, Maintenance

Deadline for monthly editorial submissions is the 5th 
day of each month; deadline for all other submissions 

is the 10th day of each month and should be sent by 
email to Mary Barry, Editor, at dvcceditor@gmail.com.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
may be edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the 
publisher and community club representatives.

SCOTT WALDRON
5758 E. Marlin Place Mesa, 85215

scottwaldron53@gmail.com / 602-531-4339

References, Licensed, Bonded and Insured

SPECIALIZING IN:

• Custom Homes

• Additions

• Remodeling

• Commercial Work

• Conventional Framing

• ICF Homes and Foundations

• Decks, Kitchens and Baths

• Concrete to Finish Work

Dreamland Villa 
Memory Bricks

by Cyn Munday
Our memory brick garden was designed with the idea of a 

nice place to stop and sit for a while and visit with others.  I 
personally have spent a lot of time out at the memory brick 
garden especially since I recently lost a good friend who was 
kind enough to support our project in its early beginnings by 
purchasing a few bricks. When I see her brick I think of how 
terribly I miss her. We all have special friends and family 
members that hold a special place in our lives and this is a 
great way to commemorate them.

Hopefully you are having a great summer and if you have 
not purchased a brick yet, you will consider doing this for 
yourself as well as our community. We all make up the fabric 
of our community.

Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions 
regarding the purchase of a brick; we are always willing to 
work with you.  We have a lot of bricks available for purchase 
and hope you will consider purchasing one soon. 

Presidents Message
By Pat Clark

Hello everyone and welcome to 
July! I have to say that there seems to 
be more folks here during the summer 
than usual. Cyn Munday has a nice 
amount of people taking advantage 
of her opening the Fused Glass shop 
on Wednesdays while Dave and Kate 
enjoy their summer in Syracuse. The 
Woodshop is pretty noisy Monday 
through Thursday mornings. I have an 
average of six people in Lapidary each 
morning. There are many folks using 
the Exercise room and the pools. The 
parking lot at Read Hall gets pretty full 
when the Tuesday night poker gang 
is on the premises. The card games in 
Read Hall are still going strong, all in all 
just much more activity than I’m used 
to seeing during the summer. We also 
have the monthly Potluck on the third 
Thursday of the month at 5:30 p.m. in 

Read Hall. There are two coff ee socials 
that are held at 7:30 a.m. on the second 
and fourth Saturdays in Read Hall.  

I have a request from the folks in 
Lapidary, they would greatly appreciate 
any donations of old towels and rags 
that can be used to clean-up greasy and 
oily equipment and then disposed of. 
If you can help us, please bring them 
to the Lapidary Shop and thank you 
in advance for any donations you can 
make.

We are going to have a ‘Brats and 
Beans’ cook-out at Read Hall on the 4th 
of July, please check this issue of The 
Citizen for another article that contains 
all of the details on this event.

There’s not a lot on the agenda for the 
summer, there are no big pressing items 
that need to get taken care of before the 
board meets again in October. So we 

are all free to enjoy our summers in the 
fashion that best suits each of us.

I do hope everyone’s air conditioning 
keeps you cool. Remember to stay 
hydrated, and reduce the intensity of 
your work outs to lower resistance 
types. Our own little exercise room is 
a good place to both beat the heat and 
exercise by walking a few miles on 
our treadmills, or cycling a few miles 
on our recumbent bikes and elliptical 
machine. 

It is now Monsoon season, and us 
year-rounders know just what fun that 
is! Let us hope no micro-bursts fi nd 
their way to Dreamland this year, those 
get scary. 

That’s about it for this month, may 
you all have a safe and comfortable 
month of July. See ya around the Villa!



Dreamland Villa Citizen • July 2017       3

He didn’t want 

a funeral. He 

wanted a cigar 

and brandy night!

If you want a farewell

done well, you want to

call Hilary at 760-391-3456.

Call Hilary 760-391-3456 to help you with your pre-planning! 
Affordable payment plans available!

• Family owned and serving the community since 1951.

• Friendly and Caring Staff

• Crematory on site

• Travel Protection  plans for snowbirds

7900 E. Main Street

Mesa, AZ  85207

398 E. Old West Hwy.

Apache Junction, AZ  85119

21809 S. Ellsworth Rd. 

   Queen Creek, AZ

 Meet the Posse
This month we’d like to introduce you to Roger DeBruin 

who is serving as the Operations Offi  cer and Finance 
Offi  cer of the Dreamland Villa Sheriff ’s Posse. He’s been a 
member of the DLV Posse for four years and has taken many 
training courses at the Maricopa Sheriff ’s Training Facility. 
He has worked for Frye’s 
Supermarket for over 34 
years and has worked almost 
every job in the business. 
He presently is at the Frye’s 
at the corner of Recker and 
McKellips Rd.  

Roger lives in Mesa with 
his wife Vonny. They have 4 
children and 3 grandchildren. 
Family is a priority with him 
and he spends as much time 
as possible with them, after 
working a full-time job and 
volunteering with the Posse. 
He enjoys working with the 
Posse because he has a desire 
to help the community, and 
a devotion to helping keep 
people safe. We’re lucky to have him patrolling our streets.

He enjoys hunting and fi shing, especially when he visits 
his native state of Wisconsin.

Next time you see you see Roger patrolling the streets of 
Dreamland Villa or conducting house checks, wave and say 
hello, he loves meeting and talking to the residents of the Villa.

 Neighborhood Watch
By Charlene Grande

I would like to thank all of 
you who have trimmed your 
trees and bushes so we can see 
our signs.

Things are back to normal 
on crime, not much to report, 
thank GOD for keeping crime 
away from us.

Now that summer is here 
keep vigilant. We need your 
eyes more now that the winter 
visitors are gone. It seems that 
crime goes on the rise in summer. Keep your lights on and 
eyes open. 

Have a great summer, Charlene

HELP SERVICES 
by Lew Hooser

Hello one and all, I’m back in Minnesota and thoroughly 
ensconced in getting back to work on the Help Services 
article. The good news is I can work on the article at my 
desk top or laptop while Linda and I are camping, boy I hope 
this job never ends! 

Mr. James Cook forwarded to me a great picture of the 
new and old board members. Here are the names of the good 
folks that are donating their time to help others

First row (from left to right): is Mr. Larry Scheider, 
Assistant Treasurer; next is Ms. Betty Maynard, Assistant 
Secretary; next is Ms. Joanna Padilla, Ms. Sherrie Nosal and 
Ms. Kriss Miles, Secretary. Second row (from left to right): 
Mr. Dean Albertsen, Vice President; next is Mr. Rich Forsyth; 
next is Mr. Cliff   Bean; next is Mr. Charles Dubbs, Treasurer; 
Pete Deutsch; and Mr. James Cook, President; Lucille Kraiss 
is also part of the board but isn’t pictured here. What a line 
up for the 2017 and 2018 team!

As promised, out of the pages from last month’s newsletter 
regarding spotlighting of our volunteer Monitors, will here 
goes for this month, drum roll please; Clarice Gaynett, Diane 
Ester,  Delmar Enderich and Don Goodroe. This is kinda fun. 
If your name did not appear, it will. Keep reading the paper 
to see your name in the Dreamland Villa newspaper and not 

on the wall at the post offi  ce.  
This month’s all new Kitchen Tip is: to keep potatoes from 

budding, place an apple in the bag with the potatoes or buy 
Hungry Jack mashed potato mix –it keeps in the pantry for a 
decade, interesting fact.

A little updating about our 24-hour equipment you can 
borrow: Appliance Hand Truck, Folding Chairs and Wet/
Dry Vacuum. And here’s a small list of things to be loaned 
out, such as hospital beds, commodes, toilet risers (with 
and without handrails), knee-walkers that fold, canes of all 
diff erent kinds (some quads, some folding, etc.), crutches, 
C-walkers, wheelchairs and beds, just to mention a few.  
Please remember, we are fi nanced solely by your donations, 
plus it’s a tax deduction for you as well. Mondays from 9 
a.m. to noon we will check your blood pressure. 

We also have a team of qualifi ed folks to help you with 
bequests for people who have no benefi ciaries. For more 
information on this, or if you have any other questions, 
please stop in at the Help Services offi  ce. Our summer hours 
have started, Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to noon, we will 
be closed on Saturdays for the summer months. Check us out 
on our webpage at www.HelpServicesInc.org. Stay cool, and 
that’s it for this newsboy until next time. 

Coffee Social
by Sydney Clark

The “season” has ended here in Dreamland.  
Most activities have stopped in anticipation 
of the coming warmer weather, but Coff ee 
Social continues as usual on the 2nd and 4th 
Saturday of the month.  It’s still light 
out as I go Friday night to order 
donuts and the sun is higher in the 
eastern sky Saturday morning 
when I head over to pick them 
up.  Back at Read Hall the 
coff ee pots are perking and 
will be ready for you when 
you arrive at 7:30 a.m. to join 
your friends and neighbors.  
This month we will gather on 
July 8th and 22nd, celebrate 
birthdays and anniversaries, and 
learn what’s going on in Dreamland.  
Come join us.
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Clubs/Sports
Computer Club

by Kay Hawbaker
The Saturday morning “Question and Answer” class is the 

only summer session meeting. It is a time to share with others 
who have questions, concerns, or unusual experiences with 
any Windows Computer or Android device.  Later in July, 
Roy Baker will share using Walmart and Fry’s apps on your 
smartphone.  The Fry’s app will help you fi nd an item by 
letting you know the aisle where it is located. Cortana even 
helped me locate where I could fi nd frozen Goya Discos for 
making Empanadas. 

Be sure to donate your used printer cartridges to the 
Computer Club!  The computer club receives a cash back 
coupon for the cartridges from the Staples reward program. 
The coupon is then used to purchase supplies for the computer 
room or an individual member use the coupon and then give 

cash donation to the 
computer club.  There 
is a box in the DVRC 
offi  ce and Read Hall 
where one can drop 
off  the cartridges.  
This is a great 
recycling method and 
it helps the computer 
club.

The outing at the 
Golden Corral will 

continue on the second Thursday of the month. You do not 
have to be a club member to attend. Come and bring your 
friends around 10:30 a.m. and ask to sit with our group.  We 
are usually in the southeast corner of the building.  The food 
is good and the lively interaction is even better.  Hope to see 
you there.

News from the 
Librarian’s Desk

by Sydney Clark
Summer hours are here at the Dreamland Library and we are 

open every Wednesday and the fi rst Saturday of each month from 
10 a.m to noon.  It may be hot outside, but the air is cool inside 
and our fabulous volunteers continue to process new purchases 
and generous donations from our Dreamland residents.  Come 
on by and check out our selection of new books and DVDs.  
We have current magazines and duplicate volumes for sale if 
you are taking a summer trip and don’t want to risk losing a 
library book.  Look for our special “sale” table outside, under 
the umbrella.  And of course, lots of puzzle boxes are looking 
for new homes.  We look forward to seeing you and sharing this 
gem of a community library.

 Singles Club
by Lois DeLong

The Singles Club activities in June included a visit to the 
fabulous Musical Instrument Museum and a trip to Pine, Arizona, 
for the Pine Strawberry Festival. We also enjoyed our monthly 
potluck, breakfast at IHOP, lunch at Olive Garden and dinner at 
Tasty Joe’s. Harrah’s was our casino destination of the month. 

In July, we’re planning a trip to Prescott for touring, sightseeing 
and shopping. Because of the July 4 holiday, the Singles Club 
potluck will be canceled and we’ll attend Dreamland Villa’s Brats 
and Beans event to celebrate the occasion. Our next meetings are 
scheduled for Wednesday July 12 and Wednesday July 26 at 9:30 
a.m. at Read Hall. 

If you’re looking for some interesting activities to keep you 
busy this summer, join the Singles Club. Our activities include 
plays, concerts, museums, casinos, horse races, trips to other 
Arizona locales, and dining out in various restaurants each 
month.  And, if you like to play cards, some of our members meet 
monthly for games, gab and grub, to play cards and socialize, and 
are hoping for some new card players to join the group. 

Some very sad news to report, our President Kathie Chismar’s 
dear mother passed away in May and we lost our beloved friend, 
Norma Gag. Norma was with her family in New Ulm, Minnesota, 
and passed away on Mother’s Day, May 14. We were so fortunate 
to have this delightful lady as our friend. She was a remarkable 
person, so sharp, knowledgeable, cheerful, and a skillful bridge 
player as well. In August she would have been 101 years young. 

WET PAINT
by Alicia Short

It’s hot, hot, hot! Summer in Arizona is defi nitely here. All 
is quiet in the Art Department for the summer. But before we 
know it our winter residents will be back again.

I peeked into the window of the Art Room to see if any 
progress has been made on the changes we requested. And 
yes, some work has been started. The shelves are out and the 
old non-working heater is gone. The cabinet that was over 
the shelves is down. Hopefully by the time classes are due to 
start up again we will have a new look in the room. 

As mentioned in the last article I’m due to have a knee 
replacement. That is now scheduled for July 12. I’m not 
looking forward to the rehab part, but will tough through it 
with the help of my husband, Glynn. 

We put off  putting our house up for sale for the time being 
so it appears that at least for the November/December art 
session I will probably have a class. Not sure if I’ll do more 
than one or two. We still need to fi nd a teacher or two.  

I heard from Jennifer Prest, one of our Canadian art 
students that she had entered a show and sold a couple of 
paintings. I hope that our students are continuing to paint. I’d 
love to hear from you if you have. 

One of the things I tried after art classes were over is 
the Fused Glass class. It was a lot of fun and really easy to 
do.  Dave and Katie Senke have done a great job of helping 
people with their projects. You might want to try it out, too. 
Anything to keep our creative juices fl owing.  

Have a great summer.  And if you have any news about 
your artwork let me know. 

Aquacise Fun!
8:30am – 9:15am 

‘Rockin’ Around the Clock’ – ‘Twistin’ – 
‘How Sweet It Is’

Come join us for a little exercise & lots of fun!

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, & Fridays.

Must be a current DVRC card holder.
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Clubs/Sports

Dreamland
on the Go Travel

By Kathie Chismar
I have the fl yers for Sue Sinclair’s motor coach and 

escorted tours for the 2017-2018 tourist season.  There is a 
trip to San Diego September 26th through the 29th to get 
away from Mesa’s heat.  

It’s not too early to plan for a Thanksgiving getaway to 
Rocky Point (November 21st through the 24th, $395 pp) 
or her fabulous trip to the Tournament of Roses Parade 
(December 29th to January 1st, $725 pp). She also has a trip to 
Albuquerque in October, and two trips to Branson, an autumn 
trip to the Ozarks and the December trip for Christmas in the 
Ozarks.  Both include eight live shows. If you would like 
the fl yers for these packages, contact me at 480-830-6641 or 
732-986-7788.  

Sue Sinclair is a full service travel agency on Main Street 
and Recker. If you book your travel needs through me, she 
gives a commission to the Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community. Please support your community while taking 
advantage of our professional services.

I have a single woman who is looking for a roommate for 
the trip to Branson November 29 to December 4.  If you are 
interested, call me for the details. 

 Fused Glass
by Cyn Munday

The Fused Glass room is open each Wednesday morning 
and afternoon for you.  We are a quite friendly group, each 
with their own idea of what they prefer to make such as 
plates, jewelry items or yard art, to name just a few.   This 

is a good opportunity to try 
out your artistic ability even 
if you never thought you had 
any ability (such as myself).  
We have pages of pictures to 
give you ideas and even those 
are just fun to look at to stir 
up the senses. 

After a short break, class 
will resume this month on 
July 12th.  I was told the 
Seattle area is notorious for 

its glass so while there, I am hoping to check it out. 
  We do show off  a few of our items in the window and at 

Read Hall to give you some ideas.  There are a few items for 
sale as well, if you are interested.  We have some wonderfully 
artistic folks here at Dreamland and this is a good outlet for 
them and for those of us who appreciate their abilities.  

Glass is available for purchase and we will do our best to 
help you feel comfortable and to have a good time.  We hope 
you will drop in for a visit.

Poker and Texas 
Hold’em

by Jerry Hopp
This is a great way to meet new people!  We are looking 

for players for Texas Hold’em on Tuesdays at 6 p.m. sharp.  
We play Texas Hold’em all summer. We have new tables and 
a new AC/Heater unit in the poker room. 

On Fridays from 10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. we play 5-cent 
Poker. You will need a current year kee card of Dreamland 
Villa for both.  

Call Jerry at 715-630-4151 if you have questions or if you are 
interested in Fridays.  See you at either, or both, in Room 8.

Dreamland Villa 
Quilting Club

by Becky Lamson
Our photo this month  shows the Fabric Quilted Boxes we 

made in May.  They make a nice container for a small gift or 
any other item you wish to place in it.

In May we continued to work on the lap quilt Bella Luna 
- Moon over Glacier Bay. Our plan is to have the quilt 
completed for our quilt raffl  e this fall.

July through September we are on our summer schedule, 
meeting on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of the month from 1 
to 3 p.m. at Read Hall. New and prospective members are 
always welcome. If you desire, bring along an item for show 
and tell.  

We welcome your unused quilting fabric. You can contact 
Becky Lamson at 480-202-7003, and she will arrange a time 
to pick it up, or you may drop it off  during our quilt meetings 
at Read Hall on Thursday afternoons. We will no longer be 
taking donations for doggie beds.  If you would like, please 
give me a call and I will share how they are made  and an 
organization that will accept donations of the fi nished beds.  

Quilters’ quote of the month:  Life is like a patchwork, 
make it precious day-by-day, have a pattern for your life, 
adding fun along the way! 

 Woodshop
A diamond in the Rough? Well maybe not a diamond, 

but a great place for the woodworker in all of us. 
The Dreamland Retirement Community Woodshop is a 

fully equipped shop with up-to-date tools and equipment 
to complete most woodworking projects, plus there 
is always a monitor handy to answer any questions or 
even help getting you started on your woodworking 
project, wood furniture repairs, or just about anything 
having to do with wood.  

And it’s not just for men, we have women who come in 
now and then and they work the machines and complete 
projects as well as any man could.   So come on by and 
see what we’re all about, there’s always room for your 
project.   During the summer, we are open 9 a.m. to 
noon Monday through Thursday.

CARD BINGO
by Sydney Clark

Traditionally here in Dreamland, 
most things go dormant during May in 
preparation for the long, hot summer.  
No so with Card Bingo!  Join 
me and your neighbors as 
we enjoy a friendly game 
of Card Bingo in Read 
Hall right on through the 
summer months.  Every 
Thursday morning at 10 a.m. 
we will be meeting for the chance to throw our cards into 
the center of the table, call out “Bingo!” and go around 
the room collecting our winnings.  Empty out your change 
purse, scrounge around in those kitchen drawers and bring 3 
nickels, 3 dimes, 3 quarters, one dollar bill and lots of smiles 
to share with us all.  
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Cඅൾൺඇංඇ඀ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Carpet, Tile & Grout, 
Uphosltery & Window 

Cleaning
$20 per Area Carpet Cleaning. 

300 sq ft of Tile and Grout 
or Travertine Floor Cleaning 

$60 (anything over is just 
.20 cents per square foot) 

Prespray, disinfecting, cleaning 
and rinse is all done with 

soft water so no hard water 
minerals are used on your 
fl oors. Sofa and Loveseat 

Cleaning $99. $10 off  Window 
Quote. Mention this discount 
or take off  $10 from your last 

window cleaning you paid 
with us. A-Rated everywhere! 
Facebook: Noah’s Carpet and 
Tile Cleaning Website: www.

NoahsCarpetand
TileCleaning.com 

480-671-6624.

 Appearance Counts
Window Cleaning with 

attention to detail. Honest, 
Affordable and Friendly! 

Condos starting at $50 
incl. inside & out. Single 

Family starting at $75 incl. 
inside & out. $2.50 each 
to clean screens. Bonded 
& Insured. Professional 
service since 1995. A+ 

Rated BBB member. Call 
Ron 480-584-1643.

Squeegees at Large 
Window Cleaning

Reliable and Dependable. 
Military/Senior Discounts. 
Residential/Commercial. 

Window Cleaning, Screen 
Cleaning, Sun Screen 
Cleaning, Solar Panel 

Cleaning and  
Pressure Washing. Chuck 

602-478-3956.

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Hඈආൾ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Keith’s Home Maintenance

No job too big. Interior &
exterior painting. Plumbing,

electrical, locks, drywall
repair, fi xtures, fl ooring,

carpentry and more. Call for
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

Quality appliance repair 
at aff ordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair 
480-256-9735. 

Steve’s Handy Company 
A Company You Can 

Rely On With over 
40 Years Experience. 
Electrical, Plumbing, 

Carpentry, Painting: Inside 
& Outside. Roof Coating 
with White Elastomeric 

rubberized roofing 
material. Miscellaneous 
Maintenance & Repairs. 

Not a licensed contractor. 
Fountain of the Sun 

resident. Free Estimates 
480-924-6858.

West Enterprises, LLC 
(d.b.a. East Valley Plumbing, 

LLC).  We are a family 
owned & operated plumbing 

company with over 30 
years’ experience providing 
Customers with qualifi ed, 
personalized service with 
Integrity. Specializing in 

Electronic Leak Detection, 
Slab Leaks, Sewer & 
Drain Service, Water 

Service Repair, Trenchless 
Excavation, Water Heaters, 

Tankless Technology, 
Toilets, Faucets, Garbage 
Disposals, Fixtures and 

much more! We off er Free 
Estimates, Cash Pay & 

Senior Discounts and all 
Work is Warranted. Call 

480-255-7325.

Home Pro
Kitchen & Bath Specialist. 

Do it all, large & small. 
Serving your community for 
20 years. References upon 

request. Discount for seniors 
& vets. Call Gary 

480-330-3131.

Mel’s Handyman Services  
Expert painting, drywall, 
stucco repair, plumbing, 
water heater installation, 

electrical, carpentry.  
Careful, courteous, and 

professional. Available year 
round. 602-565-2993.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. ROC 

#114475 George – 
480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning 
& Heating Service Only 

$18.95 for a complete A/C 
system check-up. Includes 
20 point check plus service 

complete unit. Expert 
service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Alex’s handyman, 
painting and drywall 

services. 
Exterior, interior painting, 
drywall, popcorn removal, 

patch repairs, texture 
matching, make readys, 

pressure washing, cabinet 
painting, concrete stains, 

epoxys and other handyman 
work. Contact Alex

602-427-8358.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert  
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water 

leaks. Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, 

junk, appliances, furniture, 
home cleanouts. Whatever 
you need cleaned up and 
hauled away. Dependable 

and Honest. I’m a Mesa 6th 
grade teacher working his 2nd 

job. Dave 480-369-5182.

Valley Lawn Sprinkler 
Co. Established 1970 

Install/repair: Drip systems, 
sprinklers, valves, timers, 

landscape and Malibu 
lighting. Underground valve 

and wire locating. Free 
estimates and professional 

evaluation of sprinkler 
systems. Call Don Shinke 

480-969-0117 or 
480-215-6134.

New Coatings OR Remove 
Old Coatings 

Epoxy, Flake, Flagstone & 
Stain

ALWAYS FREE 
ESTIMATES – ROC165692

Monthly Discounted 
Specials at 

amazoncoatings.com
BBB Member –
15+ yrs in Mesa
480-890-1141

Lൺඇൽඌർൺඉංඇ඀
Designing Arizona 

Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair, 

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 

for Seniors. A+ rating 
with The Better Business 

Bureau. Perfect record with 
the Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured.

Free estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Cඈආඉඎඍൾඋ 
Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ

A+ Computer Services. 
PC/Wireless Network 

Setup, Troubleshooting/
Fix, PC Optimization/
Clean-up, Virus and 

Spyware Removal, Tutoring-
Windows, iPad, iPhone, etc. 
Very Reasonable Rates. A+ 

Certifi ed PC Technician. 
Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Pൺංඇඍංඇ඀
Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 

welcomed. Paint kitchen 
cabinets, popcorn ceilings, 
block walls and wallpaper 
removal. Senior discount. 
Never one complaint fi led 

against my Lic. in 20 years. 
Call Frank 480-586-1090. 
Lic #ROC 104337 Bonded 
& Insured. Visa accepted.

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it all! Interior, 

exterior painting, wallpaper 
removal, dryeall repair, 
popcorn ceiling removal 
and more Over 40 years 

experience. Call for a free 
bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 

Licensed, Bonded, Insured.

Classifi ed Ads
Cost for a classifi ed ad is 
$18 for 30 words or less.  
Add a box for only $2.
480-361-4431

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona 
law, all residential and commercial 

contractors are required to be 
licensed by the state unless they 

fall under the handyman exemption 
for projects which require no 

building permit and are less than 
$1000 for the total contract price. 

In addition, homeowners using 
licensed residential contractors 

may have access to the Residential 
Contractors Recovery Fund if  the 

contractor is unable and/r unwilling 
to perform the job and if  alternative 

dispute resolutions available through 
the Registrar are unsuccessful. 

For m ore information or to verify 
the license status of  an Arizona 

contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 
271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa 
County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

Classiϐied Ads
Cost for a classified 

ad is $18 for 30 
words or less.  Add a 

box for only $2.

Ads are to be 
submitted in writing 

via e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@

millermediaservices.

com

Mail to: PO Box 31533, 
Mesa, AZ 85275

Fax: 480-347-9167 or 
Questions call: 

480-361-4431

BALTIMORE STREET
CARE HOME

Professional and Compassionate

MEMORY CARE
24 HR SUPERVISION

Home-Like Environment
Fully Furnished Private Rooms

SERVICE OFFERED:
• Bathing
• Dressing
• Housekeeping
• Meals

• Medication 
Administration

• Activities
• Games

Reasonably Priced • Close-By
For More Information Call

(480) 361-9007
5402 E. Baltimore St., Mesa 85205

(Near Higley and University Ave.)
www.baltimorestreetcarehome.com

~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132

~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350

~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793

Thomas Investments, LLC
Maintenance Service

We fix all your home issues

Plumbing, Electrical, Painting, Drywall,
Windows, Doors, Decks, Remodeling

480-398-5832

Insured  /  30 Years Experience

Classifi ed Ads
Cost for a classifi ed ad is 
$18 for 30 words or less.  
Add a box for only $2.
480-361-4431



   

 2017       July       2017 2017       July       2017
       1

 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

JULY WEEKLY ACTIVITESJULY WEEKLY ACTIVITES

 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due in 
the offi ce by the 5th of each month.

 30 31 

Noon  
“Brats & Beans” R

9 – 9:50 a.m.
Tai Chi R

7:30 a.m. 9 a.m.
Coff ee Social R

9 – 9:50 a.m.
Tai Chi R

6 p.m.  
Line Dancing F

9 – 9:50 a.m.
Tai Chi R

1 – 3 p.m. 
Quilting Club R

9 – 9:50 a.m.
Tai Chi R

6 p.m.  
Line Dancing F

9 – 9:50 a.m.
Tai Chi R

5:30 p.m. 
General Potluck R

7:30 – 9 a.m.
Coff ee Social R

9 – 9:50 a.m. 
Tai Chi R

6 p.m.
Line Dancing F

9:30 a.m. 
Singles Meeting R

9 – 9:50 a.m.  
Tai Chi R

1 – 3 p.m. 
Quilting Club R

MON THRU FRI

HELP SERVICES
Mon-Fri.
9:00-Noon            HS

LAPIDARY
Mon-Thurs.
8:00 a.m. – Noon  R6

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O
  
Woodshop          
9:00-11:45 R-10

Card Hand & Foot
1:00 R
 
Cribbage
7:00 R

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00 R

Woodshop R-10
9:00-11:45

Texas Hold-Em
6:00 R-8

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

Fused Glass 
9:30- Noon R-7

Library
10:00-Noon L

Woodshop
9:00-11:45 R-10

Whist & Euchre
1:00 R

Fused Glass           
1:00-3:00 R-3 
 

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Tai Chi
9:00- 9:55 R

Card Bingo
10:00 R

Woodshop          
9:00-11:45 R-10

Quilting Club
2nd and 4th Thursday
1:00 – 3:00

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

5 cent Poker
10:30 R-8

Bridge  
1:00 R

“500”
7:00 R

Q/A Computer Club
9:00 R-9
 

Double Deck Pinochle
7:00 R

9:30 a.m.
Singles Meeting R 


